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2 April 2025
NSW Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing - Communique

The Ministerial Advisory Council on Ageing (MACA) held its second meeting for 2025 in Sydney on 2 April 2025. The meeting followed the MACA Ageing Symposium held on 3 March 2025 at the NSW State Library. 

The meeting noted:

· Overall positive feedback on the 3 March Ageing Symposium including keynote speakers and panel discussions. Evaluation feedback from attendees expressed a desire for more opportunities to ask questions and interact with speakers. The MACA will incorporate this feedback into future events.

· The main aim of the Ageing Symposium was to get people thinking and talking about the issues about ageing over the next 10 years and the need to think differently through innovation and good practice.
· An outcome from the Ageing Symposium, is for MACA to develop a position paper on ageing.
· The MACA is continuing to engage on critical issues for seniors including older women’s housing, oral health, community transport, and First Nations peoples and their communities. This work is mainly done through its committees, position papers and engagement with relevant Ministers, peak organisations and other ministerial councils.
· Since the February meeting 2025, MACA has made submissions to:

· The NSW Homelessness Strategy 2025 – 2035.

· The NSW proposed Retirement Villages Regulations 2025.

· The NSW Building Commission regarding the adoption of Livable Housing Design Standards in the National Construction code.
· All MACA position papers and a report on the Ageing Symposium are available from the DCJ MACA webpage at: https://dcj.nsw.gov.au/community-inclusion/advisory-councils/nsw-ministerial-advisory-council-on-ageing/maca-policy-papers-and-submission.html 

The Hon Jodie Harrison MP, Minister for Seniors, also attended the 2 April MACA meeting to discuss a range of issues affecting seniors including:

· Positive feedback received on the Ageing Symposium.
· The forthcoming mid-point review of the Ageing Well in NSW: Seniors Strategy 2021 – 2031.
· Emergency management engagement and communication with older people.
The MACA’s next meeting will be on 11 June 2025 in Sydney. 
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